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46th Annual FRIENDS Gala
More than 400 guests helped to raise over $1.4 

million at the 46th Annual Inner-City Scholarship Fund 

FRIENDS Gala on Tuesday, May 9, at Cipriani 42nd 

Street in Manhattan.

Special thanks to our Gala Co-Chairs, Regina Gannon, Kalliope 

Karella, Enrica Arengi Bentivoglio and Ana Diez de Rivera-Laffont 

for their hard work in making the evening a big success. Also in 

attendance were His Eminence, Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan, 

Archbishop of New York, and Peter Grauer, Board President, Inner-

City Scholarship Fund. Both made remarks about the impact of this 

year’s event on the students and families we support.

SAVE THE DATES
47th Annual Golf Fore Catholic Schools
 Monday, September 11, 2023 at Siwanoy Country Club

34th Annual St. Thomas More Award Luncheon
 Wednesday, October 25, 2023 at Cipriani 42nd Street

46th Annual Awards Dinner
 Tuesday, November 28, 2023 at The Plaza Hotel



Dear Friends, 

As we look back on the 2022-2023 school year, I am delighted to reflect on Inner-City Scholarship 

Fund’s (Inner-City) impact among the students, families and school communities we serve. 

Inner-City has enjoyed a year full of tremendous support for our mission and excitement about 

what has been accomplished. We have created fresh memories with our longtime supporters, while 

making plenty of new friends along the way. Inner-City was able to award more than $15 million in 

scholarships to more than 8,500 Catholic school students across the Archdiocese of New York. As a 

shining example of return on investment, those very students unsurprisingly proved their excellence 

on national exams once again.

I hope you will enjoy reading more about the first half of 2023 and what we have done to support 

the lives of our inner-city students and their families. The stories speak for themselves in highlighting 

the achievements of our resilient students and their dedicated supporters.

We have exciting plans for the rest of 2023 and beyond. There are always more young people to 

help, and thus we endeavor to ensure any parent who values Catholic 

education for their child can provide it without financial burden. Thank you 

for your ongoing support—it is the reason why so many students can make 

their dreams a reality. 

Sincerely, 

Jill Turner Lloyd

Executive Director, Inner-City Scholarship Fund
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well as the academically challenging education 

she receives at school. Raquel also participates in 

extracurricular activities such as the Spellman’s 

Women’s Empowerment Club and Stage Crew. She 

dreams of double majoring in law and business at 

Columbia University, with the hopes of running a 

successful law firm in the future.

In addition to dinner and dancing, guests enjoyed 

a live performance of a few iconic songs about 

New York City by the talented students from 

St. Raymond Elementary School and Cardinal 

Spellman High School, both in the Bronx and Notre 

Dame School in Manhattan. 

“I think we can all agree that New York is an iconic 

community. Its diversity and endless opportunities 

make it one of the truly great places to live and learn. 

The same can be said of our schools,” said Jill Lloyd, 

Executive Director of Inner-City Scholarship Fund. 

“Inner-City supported schools are not only integral 

to our city, but to the individual communities they 

serve. From the South Bronx to Chinatown, from the 

Upper West Side to Staten Island, our students are 

part of the diverse fabric of this city.”

Raquel Ovalles, a junior and Inner-City scholarship 

recipient attending Cardinal Spellman High School 

in the Bronx, highlighted the strong relationships 

she has developed with friends and teachers, as 

Donna Kalajian Lagani

Gala Co-Chairs Enrica Arengi Bentivoglio, Regina 
Gannon, Kalliope Karella and Ana Diez de Rivera-Laffont 
with His Eminence, Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan

Christine Schwarzman 
and His Eminence, 
Timothy Michael 
Cardinal Dolan

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1…

We are delighted to announce that Donna 

Kalajian Lagani has recently joined the 

Inner-City Scholarship Fund Board of 

Trustees.

Ms. Lagani is Vice President and Eastern Director 

of the Hearst Foundations. Prior to joining the 

Hearst Foundations in 2019, Ms. Lagani spent 25 

years at Hearst Magazines. Ms. Lagani joined Hearst 

Magazines in 1995 as Publisher of Cosmopolitan and 

was named Publishing Director in 1999. She added 

oversight of Seventeen in 2014 and Women’s 
Health in 2018, following Hearst’s acquisition of 

Rodale. During her career at Cosmopolitan, Ms. 

Lagani introduced groundbreaking initiatives, most 

recently through mobile and artificial intelligence 

technology. During her tenure, she helped launch 

Welcome to the Inner-City Board of Trustees, 
Donna Kalajian Lagani

CosmoGIRL! and Cosmo for Latinas. She was a 

strong force in bringing Cosmopolitan to new 

platforms, including Snapchat and SiriusXM Radio.

She and her husband, Joseph, have been Be A 
Student’s Friend sponsors since 2019. We look 

forward to the insight she will bring to Inner-City in 

her service to the organization. 
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2023 Graduation Reception

On Thursday, May 11, over 100 members 

from the class of 2023 attended a 

graduation celebration along with their 

sponsors. 

Our sponsors travelled far and wide to be at the 

reception held at Cathedral High School; a true 

testament to their commitment to their sponsored 

students. Some of the sponsors had never met 

their students before, while others had met 

numerous times. It was a special gathering for old 

and new friends.

There were six Inner-City board members in 

attendance at the reception: Tom Golden, Peter 

Grauer, Mo Rocca, Steve Rooney, Christine 

Schwarzman and Melanie Shugart. 

Recognized at the event were two sponsors 

who are responsible for the longest running 

sponsorship in this year’s graduating class: board 

member, Jim Naughton, and his wife, Laura 

Richards. Jim and Laura started their sponsorship 

of Santam C. in September 2009 when he started 

pre-K at Our Lady of Lourdes. Their long-lasting 

sponsorship continued to support Santam all the 

way through his graduation from All Hallows High 

School. Thank you, Jim and Laura!

We congratulate our graduating students on this 

milestone and cannot wait to hear about their 

accomplishments throughout the next phase of 

their academic career and beyond. 

Mr. and Mrs. Schwarzman and their 2023 graduating seniors

Mr. and Mrs. Eaton and their graduating senior

Mo Rocca and his graduating senior

Eloise Donofrio and her graduating senior

Melanie Shugart and her graduating seniors
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Job Opportunities Program students and volunteers

The Job Opportunities Program (JOP) gives 

high school juniors attending inner-city 

schools in the Archdiocese of New York the 

opportunity to hone their interview and 

interpersonal skills and gain experience in a 

business setting. Students participate 

in job-readiness workshops that 

cover essential skills like resume-

writing, finances, and office 

etiquette. They also have the 

opportunity for paid summer 

internships at many of New York’s 

most prestigious companies and 

organizations. 

One of the organizations that has been especially 

generous to our JOP students is Haymarket Media 

(Haymarket). John Crewe, the Data Protection 

Officer at Haymarket has been involved with 

Inner-City Scholarship Fund for over 20 years 

and brought the Job Opportunities Program to 

Haymarket in 2008 when they hosted their first 

summer intern. 

Initially, they were skeptical about placing a high-

school-aged intern in their fast-paced environment. 

That concern quickly dissipated following their first 

experience with a JOP student. The summer of 

2023 will mark the welcoming of Haymarket’s 32nd 

and 33rd JOP interns. 

Job Opportunities Program

Crewe told us, “Our experience, bar none, has been 

excellent with every student intern. I like to believe 

this is a product of the preparation they receive in 

their school environment and through the workshops.”

In two separate instances, JOP interns have returned 

to Haymarket as full-time employees. Former JOP 

students, Kwamesha Joseph (2013) and Sabrina 

Sanchez (2017), now work for Haymarket 

Media in the medical content and creative 

editing departments respectively. 

We got the chance to talk with Kwamesha. 

She told us “JOP has been integral to my 

success. I learned in the program to always 

do something to set yourself apart, which is 

how I have now been working at Haymarket Media 

for over a decade.”

Crewe went on to say “We are enthusiastic about our 

continued partnership with the Job Opportunities 

Program and want to encourage other companies 

to participate. The students we have hosted have 

embodied such hope and aspiration, which has 

inspired those around them and the teams that have 

worked with these students each summer.” 

The Job Opportunities Program is always on the 

lookout for volunteers to lead workshops and for 

companies interested in offering internships. If you 

are interested in volunteering or having one of our 

students intern with your organization, please contact 

Info@InnerCityNYC.org. 
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The “Jimmy Lee Scholars Fund” is an 

endowment established in memory of 

longtime Inner-City trustee and supporter, 

James “Jimmy” B, Lee, Jr. Through the 

generosity of JPMorgan Chase & Co. and 

family and friends, this fund provides 

scholarships for low-income students 

attending Catholic high schools within the 

Archdiocese of New York.

The need-based scholarships are awarded to 

students who meet the program’s criteria and have 

been vetted by the Fund’s committee of volunteers. 

In order to be eligible, students must participate 

in a school sponsored athletic or extracurricular 

program and demonstrate a cumulative grade point 

average of 85 percent or above. 

Beyond financial support, the Jimmy Lee Scholars 

attend panels on different topics such as healthcare, 

entrepreneurship, and banking. At a career fair set 

up for students, Jamie Lee, managing partner at 

Tamarack Global and son of Jimmy Lee, presented 

on venture capital. After the presentation, an 

enthusiastic scholarship recipient named Steven 

Fernandez, approached Jamie with a genuine 

interest in his presentation and career field and a 

mutually fruitful connection was born. 

After graduating from St. Raymond High School 

for Boys in 2019, Steven maintained his connection 

with Jamie throughout college and continued to 

demonstrate a strong interest in finance. Upon 

graduating from college this past spring with a BS in 

Business Administration from the College of Mount 

Saint Vincent, Steven asked Jamie for assistance in 

finding a job and was offered a position at Tamarack 

Global as a project intern. 

This summer, Tamarack Global and Jamie Lee have 

given Steven a wonderful opportunity to expand 

not only his resume, but also his business portfolio. 

He is currently working on an investment memo 

that requires conducting extensive research on a 

company that Tamarack might consider investing 

in or exploring further in the future. The completed 

project will come about through invaluable business 

experience and an intimate glimpse into the world of 

venture capital. “When Steven goes to an interview 

after this internship, he will have 15 pages of research 

that looks really good. If somebody presented that 

to me in an interview, I would find it much more 

interesting than a resume,” said Jamie Lee.

Jamie Lee told us “Inner-City Scholarship Fund 

has been a big part of my family’s philanthropic 

endeavors for a long time. My dad attributed a lot of 

his success to his Catholic education, so it was clear 

to him that Inner-City was the horse he wanted to 

back. When I was Steven’s age, I had every chance 

to advance my own education. Not everyone is 

given that opportunity, which is what keeps me and 

my family invested in Inner-City Scholarship Fund.” 

Thank you to the Jimmy Lee Scholars Fund 

Committee and all who support this effort. For more 

information about Inner-City Scholarship Fund and 

programs like the Jimmy Lee Scholars Fund, contact 

us at Info@InnerCityNYC.org. 

Steven Fernandez

A Jimmy Lee Scholar Continues to Learn

Jamie Lee
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Inner-City Students Achieve Greatness 
Before and After Graduation 

Watching our students graduate from high 

school and embark on the next phase of 

their educational journeys is one of the 

most precious joys of being involved with 

Inner-City Scholarship Fund. Meet two of 

our most recent graduates, Shania Marte 

and Fernando Mosso; shining examples of 

bright and talented students who seized 

an opportunity and charted a path for their 

future.

Shania and Fernando are both beginning 

impressive new educational chapters this fall. 

Shania will be attending the University of Notre 

Dame and Fernando will be staying closer to 

home to study mechanical engineering at New 
York University. Not only will they be attending two 

prestigious universities, they both were awarded full 

scholarships to do so. These achievements are a great 

testament to the impact of Catholic education.

Shania and Fernando are amongst the 98% of Inner-

City scholarship recipients who are accepted to post-

secondary education. Both students attribute their 

success to the opportunity their scholarship provided 

them at their respective Catholic high schools. 

Fernando says it was the support of Inner-City 

Scholarship Fund that not only brought him to 

graduation day at Cardinal Hayes, but propelled him 

toward his acceptance and eventually scholarship 

provided by NYU. 

Shania Marte, Notre Dame School of Manhattan Class of 2023

Fernando Mosso, Cardinal Hayes High School Class of 2023

INNER-CITY BY THE NUMBERS

99%
of high school seniors 

graduate

46%
of students are raised 

by a single parent

8,500+
scholarships provided 

annually 

$15M
in scholarships awarded 

annually 

98%
pursue post-secondary 

education

91%
of students enrolled 

are minorities

72%
of students live near or 

below the federal 
poverty level

42%
of students are 
non-Catholic
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Meet Sophie, a freshman at St. Jean Baptiste 

High School. 

When Sophie visited St. Jean Baptiste High School 

as an eighth grader, she knew she had found a home. 

“I could really tell it was a sisterhood,” she says. “No 

matter the grade, you always have someone to bond 

with.” In her first year, Sophie embraced much of what 

was offered: She plays basketball and volleyball; joined 

the newspaper club; and is active with service clubs. 

“My teammates and coaches gave me a welcoming 

environment to excel,” she says. “If I’m struggling, they 

are always there to support me.”

Sophie feels a strong sense of community at her 

school. On a daily basis, she is encouraged to pursue 

her dreams, and she loves the diversity and different 

backgrounds of her teachers and classmates.

“If I didn’t have the 

scholarship, my mom 

couldn’t afford it,” 

Sophie says. “It’s really 

a blessing.” 

There are many 

students like Sophie 

who are currently on 

the waitlist to receive an 

Inner-City scholarship. 

Won’t you help by becoming a sponsor for the 

2023-2024 school year? 

To learn how you can Be A Student’s Friend sponsor 

and help a student like Sophie, please contact 

Alyson Vetter at Vetter@InnerCityNYC.org 

*Student name and photo has been changed to protect identity

Meet One of Our Friends

The FRIENDS of Inner-City Scholarship 

Fund enhance the education of students 

attending Inner-City supported schools 

through various enrichment opportunities, 

one being the Learning to Look program. 

The program trains volunteers to teach a six-session 

mini-course in art appreciation to elementary school 

students throughout the school year. Learning to 

Look is designed to give students a comprehensive 

introduction to art history, beginning with 19th 

Century European art, and then moving on to 

American, Old Masters, and Impressionist/Post-

Impressionist paintings and sculptures.

Learning to Look

Schools in the program this spring included School 

of the Blessed Sacrament, Guardian Angel, Our 

Lady of Lourdes, and Our Lady Queen of Angels.

Following the classroom sessions, students took a 

field trip to the Metropolitan Museum of Art in May 

to see the works they learned about in class. The 

trip represents an unforgettable capstone to a year 

spent discovering the beauty and incomparable 

value of art.

Our students would not be able to enjoy this 

opportunity every year without the support of our 

dedicated volunteers. On behalf of our students, 

thank you for your time and effort! 

To learn more about Inner-City’s Learning to Look 
program or how to get involved, please contact 
Emily Cafaro at Cafaro@InnerCityNYC.org.

Learning to Look Volunteer

Students in the 
Learning to 
Look program 
at The MET
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The Bronx Zoo 
Field Trip

Valentine’s Day Party

(left) Jenny Dutton and John Morrison, (middle) Libby Lloyd and Beau O’Connell, (right) Spring Soirée attendees

On May 19, the Junior Board hosted the 

Spring into Summer Soirée at The Palace 

where they raised over $20,000. All 

proceeds will be used to provide scholarships 

and enrichment programs to our inner-city 

students. 

Earlier in the year, our Junior Board provided several 

fun events for students, including a Valentine’s Day 

party at Guardian Angel School and a Spring Party at 

Our Lady of Lourdes School in April. At these parties, 

they played games, made crafts, and decorated 

desserts with the students. 

In March, the field trip committee organized a visit 

to The American Museum of Natural History with the 

students from Our Lady of Lourdes School. Students 

had the opportunity to learn more about our planet 

and explore life on Earth through exhibitions and 

activities. In May, they took students from St. Philip 

Neri School to The Bronx Zoo! At the zoo, the 

Inner-City’s Junior Board

students learned more about the natural world and 

the animals that inhabit our planet. 

Lastly, the Junior Committee Basketball League 

resumed for the season. This program is open to 

students in grades 6, 7, and 8 at Our Lady Queen of 

Angels School, Mount Carmel-Holy Rosary School, 

and Academy of St. Paul and St. Ann. The Junior 

Committee Basketball League helps students learn 

valuable tools such as teamwork, perseverance, fair 

play and maintaining a positive attitude; all while 

promoting physical fitness. 

Our students remain grateful for the dedication of 

our junior volunteers. Inner-City Scholarship Fund’s 

Junior Board is always seeking the help of young 

professionals who are looking to get involved in 

New York City in a social and charitable way.

Please contact Juniors@InnerCityNYC.org or 

646-794-3324 for more information on how to get 

involved. 
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Angelina A.
Pennsylvania State 
University

Asdrubal A.
Iona University

Bobby A.
Iona University

Brandon A.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Brianna A.
Montclair State University

Cheyanne A.
Undecided

Denzel A.
Seton Hall University

Fatima A.
University of New Haven

Gabriella A.
Sacred Heart University

Giara A.
Undecided

Gillian A.
College of the Holy Cross

Jaden A.
Alfred State College

Justin A.
Rochester Insititute of 
Technology

Katelyn A.
Lehman College

Kaylyn A.
Undecided

Myra A.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Nathan A.
Fairfield University

Amanda B.
Iona University

Ariel B.
Undecided

Brandon B.
Rosemont College

Danielle B.
Howard University

Deborah (Sohyun) B.
Undecided

Jaden B.
Michigan State University

Javier B.
Undecided

Jenai B.
SUNY Oneonta

Jessica B.
Undecided

Kaylee B.
University of New Haven

Marques B.
Fordham University

Nana-Adu B.
Undecided

Shelsey B.
George Washington 
University

Tyrone B.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Vera B.
Pennsylvania State 
University

Willow B.
Rollins College

Alexa C.
Lehman College

Alfonzo C.
Iona University

Angel C.
Medgar Evers College

Arely C.
SUNY Buffalo

Arianna C.
Mercy College

Aron C.
New York University

Caitlyn C.
SUNY Stony Brook 
University

Christopher C.
University of Michigan

David C.
Fordham University

David C.
CUNY Baruch College

Derick C.
Coe College

Eileen C.
Syracuse University

Elizabeth C.
Syracuse University

Ethan C.
Saint John’s University

Evan C.
SUNY Buffalo

Fanta C.
Monroe College

Gael C.
CUNY Baruch College

Guiseppe C.
SUNY Westchester 
Community College

Haris C.
Manhattan College

Isaac C.
Undecided

Jesus C.
SUNY Stony Brook 
University

Johnaidy C.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Juana C.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Justin C.
Saint John’s University

Kamily C.
Undecided

Kaylee C.
Undecided

Krystal C.
Adelphi University

Loreal C.
Saint John’s University

Maria C.
Marist College

Marissa C.
College of Staten Island

Mia C.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Natalie C.
Undecided

Nayleen C.
SUNY University at Albany

Satnam C.
Undecided

Sherylynn C.
Pace University

Stephan C.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Alana D.
Undecided

Angel D.
Saint John’s University

Jonathan D.
Manhattan College

Jonathan D.
College of Staten Island

Kaleigh D.
Syracuse University

Kevin D.
Pace University

Rujae D.
Pace University

Skye D.
SUNY Westchester 
Community College

Alexandria E.
Undecided

Cushi E.
SUNY Westchester 
Community College

Darwin E.
Undecided

Jeffrey E.
Northeastern University

Joseph E.
Saint John’s University

Alejandro F.
Hofstra University

Cecile F.
CUNY Hunter College

Chloe F.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Dana F.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Eric F.
Manhattanville College

Ethan F.
Springfield College

Gianna F.
Queens College

Jaden F.
Undecided

Kiara F.
Pace University

Luis F.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Luisendy F.
Mercy College

Natalee F.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Sofia F.
Undecided

Alevia G.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Angel G.
Rochester Institute of 
Technology

Arlin G.
SUNY Tompkins Cortland 
Community College

Brianna G.
SUNY Cortland

Brianna G.
SUNY University at Albany

David G.
Undecided

Elahnise G.
SUNY University at Albany

Ethan G.
Pace University

Gabriella G.
Providence College

Gabrielle G.
Monroe College

Graciela G.
Iona University

Hailey G.
SUNY University at Albany

Isaiah G.
Manhattan College

Jayanna G.
Undecided

Jayden G.
Lehman College

Lauren G.
Saint John’s University

Lorelis G.
Manhattan College

Matthew G.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Paul G.
Iona University

Rebecca G.
CUNY Hunter College

Romae G.
Iona University

Royce G.
New York University - 
Shanghai

Yomar G.
Mercy College

Yordalys G.
Undecided

Gabrielle H.
SUNY University at Albany

James H.
Pace University

Nicholas H.
Undecided

Sean H.
Bronx Community College

Juliana I.
Mercy College

Kaila I.
SUNY Stony Brook 
University

Derek J.
Pace University

Dylan J.
Assumption University

Gianna J.
Adelphi University

Glory J.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Jose J.
New York University

Mamadou J.
New York Institute of 
Technology

Megan J.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Destiny K.
Saint John’s University

Diangelo K.
Undecided

Mamadi K.
Mercy College

Veronica K.
Virginia Polytechnic 
Institute and State 
University

Amanda L.
SUNY Brockport

Carol L.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Christian L.
Binghamton University

David L.
City College of New York

Ema L.
Undecided

Fatima L.
Undecided

Isabella L.
SUNY New Paltz

Jean L.
SUNY University at Albany

Kaelyn L.
Adelphi University

Karla L.
Undecided

Shenaan L.
Fordham University

Skyler L.
SUNY Cortland

Valentina L.
Rensselaer Polytechnic 
Institute

Alem M.
Lehman College

Andres M.
Manhattanville College

2023 GRADUATES
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Aniyah M.
Undecided

Annelisse M.
SUNY University at Albany

Antonio M.
Fordham University

Ashley M.
University of South Florida

Chasity M.
Syracuse University

Christopher M.
Undecided

Ciara M.
City College of New York

Da’Zure M.
Undecided

Elisabeth M.
Undecided

Fernando M.
New York University

Genesis M.
Iona University

Hechaly M.
Western Connecticut State 
University

Jacob M.
Undecided

Jancarlos M.
CUNY Baruch College

Jannelys M.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Jesslyn M.
Pennsylvania State 
University

Joshua M.
Saint John’s University

Joshua M.
Bronx Community College

Kaitlyn M.
SUNY Oneonta

Kaley M.
Undecided

Kaylin M.
The University of 
Pennsylvania

Kristopher M.
Fairfield University

Maely M.
Pace University

Melanie M.
Wagner College

Natalia M.
Fordham University

Neythan M.
Undecided

Peter M.
Undecided

Ramssey M.
Undecided

Sanaa M.
Iona University

Saul M.
Iona University

Shania M.
University of Notre Dame

Sofia M.
Long Island University - 
Brooklyn

Soreya M.
Saint John’s University

Stephen M.
Delaware State University

Steven M.
Iona University

Steven M.
Dominican University

Tiara M.
City College of New York

Tylan M.
Adelphi University

Yudelis M.
Saint Francis College

Aaron N.
Manhattan College

Annette N.
Undecided

Ava N.
Undecided

Aydin N.
Undecided

Bryan N.
Skidmore College

Dejanique N.
Undecided

Gabriella N.
Iona University

Jayden N.
Pace University

Jaylette N.
Undecided

Jesse N.
CUNY John Jay College of 
Criminal Justice

Joseph N.
Marist College

Liz N.
New York Institute of 
Technology

Precious N.
Sophie Davis School of 
Biomedical Education

Wilking N.
Saint John’s University

Alyssa O.
Undecided

Brianna O.
Rensselaer Polytechnic 
Institute

Caitlyn O.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Catherine O.
Undecided

Chelsea O.
SUNY Binghamton 
University

Jack O.
Loyola University Maryland

Matthan O.
City College of New York

Matthew O.
Undecided

Ouleye O.
Undecided

Warner O.
Iona University

A’myrah P.
Undecided

Angela P.
Mercy College

Angelina P.
CUNY Baruch College

Brooke P.
Manhattanville College

Delilah P.
Saint John’s University

Destiny P.
Undecided

Diana P.
Fordham University

Edgar P.
Undecided

Jack P.
University of North Carolina 
at Greensboro

Jeivon P.
SUNY University at Albany

Jenese P.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Jissel P.
Undecided

Kiara P.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Leonely P.
New York University

Manuel P.
Undecided

Mark P.
Undecided

Melany P.
Saint John’s University

Nik P.
Iona University

Paula P.
Saint John’s University

Rafael P.
SUNY Oswego

Sashari P.
Mercy College

Shayla P.
Saint Thomas Aquinas 
College

Sherlyn P.
IE University

Ta’Aliyah P.
Undecided

Tabatha P.
Undecided

Thalia P.
Quinnipiac University

Hailey Q.
Undecided

Sharon Q.
Undecided

Alanie R.
Pace University

Alannis R.
Undecided

Amanda R.
Saint Francis College

Benjamin R.
Saint John’s University

Brandon R.
Ithaca College

Deryck R.
Alfred State College

Diego R.
Undecided

Ethan R.
Iona University

Isaiah R.
Bronx Community College

Jeter R.
Pace University

Jonathan R.
CUNY Baruch College

Joseph R.
Undecided

Karina R.
University of Connecticut

Kayla R.
George Washington 
University

Lindssy R.
CUNY Baruch College

Mia R.
SUNY Delhi

Nathaniel R.
Mercy College

Ramon R.
Undecided

Ronney R.
Saint John’s University

Tatyana R.
Undecided

Vincent R.
Manhattan College

Anastasia S.
Undecided

Chelsea S.
Manhattanville College

Dahiana S.
Undecided

Marisa S.
Saint John’s University

Matthew S.
SUNY Morrisville

Newone S.
College of Mount Saint 
Vincent

Zion S.
Western Connecticut State 
University

Anthony T.
University of South Florida

Armani T.
SUNY Westchester 
Community College

Elijah T.
Undecided

Gina T.
CUNY Hunter College

Jayden T.
Undecided

Jean T.
Undecided

Jkwon T.
Undecided

Joseph T.
Undecided

Luisangel T.
University of Hartford

Tricia T.
CUNY Hunter College

Alayna U.
Pace University

Aroldys V.
Pace University

Ashley V.
Saint John’s University

Ashley V.
SUNY Brockport

Brandon V.
SUNY Plattsburgh

Bryant V.
Iona University

Christopher V.
Undecided

Dayvid V.
University of Connecticut

Diangelo V.
Iona University

Jayden V.
SUNY University at Albany

Jordan V.
Syracuse University

Katie V.
New York University

Kiara V.
Undecided

Leah-Mari V.
Manhattan College

Valeria V.
Pace University

Vanessa V.
Virginia Tech

Yasling V.
Monroe College

Adonis W.
Undecided

Amir W.
Undecided

Dylan W.
New Haven University

Jaden W.
SUNY Westchester 
Community College

Jayla W.
Undecided

Kemoy W.
SUNY Purchase

Nathanael W.
Fairfield University

Reign W.
Temple University

Samara W.
SUNY Oswego

Shantaye W.
Iona University

Tamara W.
SUNY Oswego

Ava Z.
College of Staten Island
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1011 First Avenue, Suite 1800
New York, NY 10022-4112
Tel 212-753-8583
Fax 212-371-6461
innercityscholarshipfund.org

D E M C Q

Inner-City Scholarship Fund Staff

Jill Turner Lloyd 
Executive Director

Myrna Anderson 
Executive Assistant

Lucson Andre 
Controller

Kelly Annunziata 
Student Learning 
Advocate

Camille Brown 
Chief of Finance and 
Operations

Emily Cafaro 
Senior Manager, Special 
Events

Paul Costiglio 
Director of Marketing and 
Communications

Audra Evans 
Development Associate

Faiza Hamlani 
Development Administrator

Wendy Kwitny 
Manager, School Relations

Vanessa Luciano 
Manager, Sponsorship 
Operations

Josiah Marquez 
Direct Marketing Associate

Danielle Ramsey 
Gift Processing Coordinator

Kathryn Riecks 
Senior Manager, Operations

Alberto Robaina 
Chief of Staff and Special 
Counsel

Federico Romero 
Development Associate

Alyson Vetter 
Director of Development

Jennifer Ward 
Manager, Scholarship 
Operations

Olivia White 
Marketing Associate

SAVE THE DATES
47th Annual Golf Fore Catholic Schools
 Monday, September 11, 2023 at Siwanoy Country Club

34th Annual St. Thomas More Award Luncheon
 Wednesday, October 25, 2023 at Cipriani 42nd Street

46th Annual Awards Dinner
 Tuesday, November 28, 2023 at The Plaza Hotel
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